
 

 

 

 

Stephen J. LeBlanc 

Chief Strategy Officer 

(603) 650-5244 

October 19, 2022  

 

Green Mountain Care Board 

144 State Street Montpelier, VT 05602  

 

Dear Green Mountain Care Board Members:  

I am writing in support of OneCare Vermont Accountable Care Organization’s fiscal year 2023 budget. I serve 

as the Chief Strategy Officer for Dartmouth Health and I have been a member of OneCare’s Board of 

Managers since its formation. Dartmouth Health members participate in many of OneCare’s payer contracts 

and I can attest to the value that OneCare brings to aligning providers across Vermont as we continue to 

transition from volume to value based payment models.  

Participating providers benefit from the data and analytics OneCare provides related to cost, quality, utilization, 

and comparisons across the network. OneCare plans to invest approximately $30 million in population health 

initiatives in 2023. The information OneCare provides and the investments it is making are critical to the 

network’s ability to improve quality and lower health care spending. On behalf of Dartmouth Health, I strongly 

urge you to approve OneCare’s fiscal year 2023 budget.  

Sincerely,  

 

 

Stephen J. LeBlanc  

Chief Strategy Officer, Dartmouth Health 

 


